EGSA Meeting Minutes

April 1st, 2009
4:30 p.m., 504 ASI Conference Room
Highlights:
· Announcements

· Outreach 
· Museum Renovations

· Student Reps. for Department Committees

· Bug Camp
· Treasurer Report

In attendance:

Wilma Aponte

Rob Anderson

Amanda Bachmann

Tracy Conklin

Sean Halloran

Christy Harris

Beth Irwin

Kerry Mauck

Dan Schmehl

Lori Shapiro

Jason Smith

Announcements:

EGSA election time is here! Amanda is going to send out an email shortly discussing election protocol. Nominations for President, Vice President, Secretary, and Treasurer will be sent to Amanda. These nominations will be placed on a ballot and voted on by the entomology student body. Please all consider voting for the new EGSA leaders. The more students involved with the election, the better! 
Wilma made a couple announcements regarding some upcoming events. The College of Education’s  2009 Cycle-thon and 5k run/walk is fastly approaching. This event is a fundraiser for the Summer College Opportunity Program in Education (SCOPE) and is occurring on Sunday, April 26th at Sunset Park. Registration is $20 and includes a t-shirt. 

Second, Wilma shared a great opportunity with the national group MANRRS. This group is very focused on professional development career placement after graduation. The next annual meeting is at Disney World and is very affordable to attend. If interested in learning more about MANRRS, please contact Wilma, or visit www.manrrs.org. 

Happy hour plans are currently being discussed for the upcoming summer season. Any recommendations for possible locations or questions, please talk to Amanda or Beth. 

Are you a student member for the support of the Frost Entomolgical Museum? If not and are interested in being a member for $10/year, please contact Amanda or Dan with your inquiries or questions!
Committee Reports:
Insect Education Outreach. As the nice weather approaches, so does the insect outreach for numerous school groups. Amanda has put together a gCalendar to list each outreach opportunity. Graduate student involvement is a must to make this year’s outreach a success. The first outreach is this Monday in Houserville and another on Thursday at Ferguson. Exploration days is from 10-4 on April 18th. Please talk to Lori if interested in helping out with this event. The Lock Haven outreach (similar to exploration days) is from 10-2 on April 25th. Approximately 3 volunteers are needed. You can talk to Tracy if interested in helping out with Lock Haven. Numerous other outreaches are scheduled for May. Please talk to Amanda or Jason if you have any further questions about outreach opportunities.
Museum Renovations.  The Friends of the Frost have implemented a rather large-scale renovation project on the museum. If you venture over there in the next week, you will see that all is bare. All the exhibits are currently cleaned out and much thanks to all those students who showed up last Saturday to help! There are several students that have volunteered to head new exhibits for the museum, including but not limited to Tracy, Beth, Dan, Maya, Amanda, Kerry, and Tom. In addition to museum posters and other interactive exhibits, we plan on bringing the roaches, sticks, and millipede over to the museum within the next few weeks. The first outreach in the museum is slated for April 29th! We currently need students to take the lead role in making exhibits or raising ideas for additional diagrams, etc during the next 3-4 weeks so we can get the museum up and going by the 29th. We are also planning on putting together a sign-up sheet for taking care of the museum live insects. Each week will have one person assigned to care for the insects during this time. This calendar will be emailed out to the ENT Students listserve once compiled. Tracy has volunteered to make a critter care sheet for all who are interested in being a critter-caring volunteer! Any questions regarding additional poster/diagram/interactive displays, please contact Dan or Amanda. 

Student Representatives on Department Committees. Student Representatives were selected as follows:
Instruction: Amanda Bachmann

Candidacy: Rob Anderson

Recruiting: Dan Schmehl and Sheena Sidhu

Seminar: Lori Shapiro

Nominations: Tracy Conklin

Outreach: Jason Smith

Awards: Wilma Aponte

Space: Kerry Mauck

Safety: Beth Irwin

*Beth Irwin’s first act as safety representative is to buy a red fire engine. If interested in helping out with the fundraising efforts, please contact Beth. This will be a fantastic and necessary addition to the department! Thanks Beth!

Bug Camp 2009. This year’s bug camp is during the week of June 29th- July 2nd. Tuition for each of the campers is $250, however EGSA is helping out with the costs by awarding 3 half-scholarships to assist several kids with camp costs. Planning for bug camp is currently underway. Many details are yet to be discussed, therefore if you have any ideas for bug camp, please contact Beth or Dan. We are also in need for volunteers. If interested in volunteering, again contact Beth or Dan and we will be sure to pencil you in. Thank you very much for all your support in teaching the future entomologists of America!
Treasurer’s Report. Sean reported that the EGSA account has $3245.81. This money is to be used for graduate activities, maintaining/establishing insect colonies, transportation to meetings, etc. Our “fluid money” in the safe totals $655. 

Meeting adjourned at 5:00 p.m.
